


COFFEE COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
MINUTES OF 
February 1, 2024
Regular Board Meeting

A regular meeting of the Coffee County Board of Education was held February 1, 2024, 5:30 p.m. in the Board of Education Office, Elba, Alabama.
 
ATTENDANCE
Brian McLeod, Galen McWaters, Brandi Carr, Mike Bailey, Rhonda Strickland, Eric Payne, Sherry Eddins and Superintendent: Kelly Cobb

ABSENT
None

CALL TO ORDER	
Mr. McWaters called the meeting to order. 

ADOPTION OF AGENDA
A motion was made by Mr. Bailey to adopt the agenda as presented.  A second was made by Mrs. Carr, and it passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF DECEMBER 7, 2023 (WORK SESSION AND REGULAR) AND JANUARY 16, 2024
The minutes of the December 7, 2023 (work session and regular) and January 16, 2024, were approved as printed.

FINANCIAL STATEMENT AND BANK/CASH RECONCILIATION FOR NOVEMBER 2023 AND DECEMBER 2023
The November and December financial statements and cash/bank reconciliation reports were provided.

APPROVAL OF LOW BID FOR LOCKER ROOM RENOVATIONS AT NEW BROCKTON HIGH SCHOOL
The sole bid for locker room renovations at New Brockton High School is as follows:

Working Properties 2       $174,250.00                

Mrs. Cobb recommended the board approve the low bid to Working Properties 2 for $174,250.00.
A motion was made by Mr. Bailey with a second by Mrs. Strickland, and it passed unanimously.

PERMISSION TO SELL SURPLUS BUSES ON GOVDEALS
Mrs. Cobb asked the Board members for permission to sell six school buses via GOVDEALS.  She stated that due to the purchase of six new buses being added to the transportation fleet, these buses were no longer needed.	
A motion was made by Mr. Payne with a second by Mrs. Carr, and it passed unanimously.

RECOGNITION OF ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY TEACHERS OF THE YEAR
Mrs. Cobb recognized Macy McIntosh, a teacher at New Brockton Elementary, for being named Elementary Teacher of the Year.  Mrs. Cobb recognized Ashley Meadows, a teacher at New Brockton Middle School, for being named Secondary Teacher of the Year.  Board members congratulated both teachers on this accomplishment and wished them well at the next level of competition.

SCHOOL BOARD APPRECIATION
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mrs. Cobb thanked Board members for their hard work and dedication to Coffee County Schools.  They were presented with a certificate and a 75th Anniversary pin from AASB.  Mrs. Cobb also presented them with a Coffee County Schools mug.

EXECUTIVE SESSION (IF NEEDED)
Attorney Carmen Howell stated the Board had a need for an executive session and certified the purpose was to discuss pending litigation associated with Coffee County Schools.  By unanimous, individual, voice vote, the Board entered executive session expected to last 15 minutes.  Executive session began at 5:48 p.m. and concluded at 6:08 p.m.  The Board reconvened at that time with Mr. McWaters stating no action and no vote was taken during the executive session.

PERSONNEL
Mrs. Cobb recommended the following personnel actions be approved as presented in writing:

CERTIFICATED PERSONNEL
The following leave request is recommended to be approved:
1. Rose Oswald – Teacher at New Brockton Elementary School.  Mrs. Oswald is requesting catastrophic leave beginning May 6, 2024, through May 24, 2024, tentatively.
2. Kerry Moseley – Teacher at Kinston School.  Mrs. Moseley is requesting catastrophic leave beginning February 8, 2024, through March 22, 2024, tentatively.

CLASSIFIED PERSONNEL
The following employment is recommended to be approved:
1.  Samantha Smith– Accounts Payable/Payroll Clerk for Coffee County Schools.

Mr. McLeod made a motion to accept Mrs. Cobb’s recommendation with a second by Mr. Bailey, and it passed unanimously. 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS
Board members congratulated the Teachers of the Year, who were recognized earlier in the night.  They also wished Mrs. Cobb a Happy “belated” birthday. 

SUPERINTENDENT’S COMMENTS
Mrs. Cobb began her comments by informing board members that Osborn Foodservice was awarded the CNP Supplemental Grocery Bid for the remainder of the 2023-2024 School Year by Opp City Schools’ school board.  The CNP Supplemental Grocery Bid was awarded as a consortium bid for the school districts of Coffee County, Covington County, and Opp City.  Next, Mrs. Cobb congratulated New Brockton High School Varsity Boys and Girls Basketball for hosting the area tournament this upcoming week.  Mrs. Cobb updated board members on the construction at Zion Chapel for the Baseball/Softball Facility.  The construction is underway.  The old concession stand has been taken down.  Accommodations for restrooms and concessions are being made by district and school administrators to prepare for the season.  Mrs. Cobb stated that a copy of the Coffee County Schools snapshot was provided in their folder.  Information from the snapshot is from the previous school year’s data. Lastly, Mrs. Cobb asked Ms. Crosby to inform board members of the Love Like Lexie project that was being provided to all Coffee County Schools.  

NOTICE OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next regular meeting will be held March 7, 2024, 5:30 p.m.

ADJOURN
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.



